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March 18, 2019 

Mr. Sean Pendley 
Sr. Planner / Public Works 
City of Olathe, Kansas 

Re: Garmin Site Signage & Wayfinding Project Narrative 

Dear Mr. Sean Pendley, 

The project narrative for the Garmin Site Signage and Wayfinding is to provide this 
package to assist with visitors, vendors and deliveries to the Garmin Campus.  With 
over 2M square feet of buildings on the campus site wayfinding is important and the 
message needed on the signs requires some of the signs to be larger than allowed by 
the current UDO.  We are requesting an exception for a few of the signs to be larger 
than allowed by the current UDO. 

The signs not meeting the current UDO are: Entrance Sign E1/02; E2/02; S1/01; 
SW/04 (4 locations) is 6’ tall however the width of the sign takes is slightly outside the 
allowed 20 square feet per face.  These signs are deeper within the Garmin campus 
and not adjacent to public streets.  Entrance Signs E2/01; SW/01; SW/03 with the base 
is 9’ tall.  The area of the sign is larger than the 20 square feet allowed as well.  There 
are three of these signs and they are located along the public streets (Mahafie Circle, 
151st Street and Ridgeview Road.  Due to the sign message needed and the visibility 
required along the streets they are located we can’t make the signs any smaller and be 
effective.  

Sincerely, 

Dan Zeller, AIA 
Principal 

 


